Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 17 May 2010   
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 17 May 2010, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Mr. Dennis Kuczynski, Dr. Francis Peters, and Mrs. Sandra Rupp.  Mr. Thomas Tobin was absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Ms. Kelli Alexander, Ms. Taylor Alouisa, Mr. Jon Barnett, Ms. Kristen Chappel, Mr. Troy Charles, Ms. Donna Hayward, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, Mr. Kyle Long, and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi.  
In the absence of Chairperson Tobin, Vice Chairperson Klingerman led the meeting.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
At this point in the meeting, no one wished to address the board.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve the minutes of the 19 April 2010 regular monthly Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors’ meeting and the 3 May 2010 special meeting and work session.  Dr. Peters seconded the motion.  The motion to approve the minutes then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to approve the financial reports for April 2010, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  At this point in the meeting (7:27 p.m.), Mrs. Crawford excused herself for a few minutes.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve the bills payable for 20 April 2010 – 17 May 2010, ranging from check #00027456 – check #00027632, including wire transfers amounting to $165,685.42, in the amount of $979,936.86.  The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.    
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mr. Hummel moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund from 20 April 2010 – 17 May 2010, ranging from check #00001640 – check #00001644, totaling $48,753.29.   Mr. Hock seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

Dr. Curry reported on proposed changes to Chapter 12, coming from the Pennsylvania State Board of Education.  He said that if approved, these changes will have a huge impact on health and physical education programs across the state.  For example, at the secondary level, students will need to have one hour of physical activity each day, in addition to 20 minutes of vigorous activity.  Elementary students will need 150 minutes of physical education per week and will need to have 20 minutes of recess prior to lunch.  Dr. Curry brought up these proposed changes just to make the board aware of them.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to be conducted at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Transfer of Funds 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to approve transferring $800,000.00 from the unreserved fund balance to the committed fund balance for anticipated retirement expenses, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  
Mr. Hock asked what the benefit is for doing this and Mr. Upton replied that approving this motion would allow to the board to raise taxes, if needed.  Mr. Upton also said that the board could vote to bring the money back to the unreserved fund balance, if it so desired.  
A voice vote followed, with six yes votes and one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  The motion passed.  

Mr. Kuczynski then moved to approve transferring $500,000.00 from the general fund to the Capital Reserve Fund.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  

Mr. Upton explained that this transfer would cover part of the bleacher project.  

A unanimous voice vote was then taken.  

Approval of Strategic Plan Mid-Point Review 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve displaying the Bloomsburg Area School District Strategic Plan Mid-Point Review document at the district office and the Bloomsburg Public Library, from 18 May 2010 – 21 June 2010 for public review and comment, and to schedule it for final adoption at the 21 June 2010 board meeting.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Mrs. Crawford returned at this point in the meeting.  It was 8:03 p.m. 

Approval of Purchasing New Spanish Textbooks 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Kuczynski seconded, to approve displaying the proposed new Spanish textbooks at the district office, from 18 May 2010 – 21 June 2010 for public review and comment, and to schedule approval of purchasing them at the 21 June 2010 board meeting.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Summer School & Summer Programs 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Kuczynski seconded, to approve the following student programs for Summer 2010:  

· KinderCamp 

· Location:  Memorial Elementary School 

· Dates:  June 21, 22, 23, 28, 29, 30, and July 6, 7, 12, 13, 14, 19, 20, 21 

· Time:  9:30-11:30 a.m. each day 

· Two teachers (5 hours of planning plus 31.5 hours of instruction = 36.5 hours/teacher) 

· Two paraprofessionals (31.5 hours of instructional support/paraprofessional) 

·   Bloomsburg University Reading Program 

· Location:  Memorial Elementary School 

· Dates:  June 21, 22, 23, 28, 29, 30, and July 6, 7, 12, 13, 14, 19, 20, 21 

· Time:  9:30-11:30 a.m. 

· No teachers needed – BU students volunteer 
· Reading Program Liaison - $22/hour x 76 hours = $1,672.00 
· Elementary Extended School Year (ESY) 

· Location:  Memorial Elementary School 

· Dates & 
June 21 – July 21 – Monday-Thursday (minus July 5) – 9-11 a.m. & 

Times:  

August 9-11 & August 16-17 – 9-11 a.m. 
· Teachers = Approximately 120 hours for all ESY programs @ $22/hour 

· Paraprofessionals = Approximately 36 hours for all ESY programs @ hourly rate 
· Secondary Extended School Year (ESY) 

· Location:  Bloomsburg Middle/High School 

· Dates & 
July 12-15 & July 19-21 – 9 a.m. – 12 p.m. &

Times:  

July 22 – 9 a.m. – 1 p.m. 

· High School Summer School 

· Location:  Bloomsburg High School 

· Dates:  June 14 – July 2 

· Hours:  Session I – 7:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. & Session II – 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 

· Courses Offered:  English 9, English 10, Graduation Project, Algebra, Geometry, Social Studies 
· One teacher per course @ $22/hour 
· Middle School Summer School 

· Location:  Middle School 

· Dates:  Begins June 14 – most students finish in approximately 3 weeks 
· Hours:  8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  

· Courses Offered:  Math, Language Arts, Science, Social Studies  
· One teacher per course @ $22/hour 
Mrs. Fiedler asked how much it would cost the district to offer these programs, and Dr. Curry responded that it would cost approximately $7,000.00 to run all of the summer programs.  
The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Appointments for 2010-2011 
Mr. Kuczynski moved to reappoint Business Administrator Michael Upton as the Assistant Board Secretary from 1 July 2010 – 30 June 2011.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Mr. Hock moved to reappoint Bonnie Fiedler as the Board Treasurer from 1 July 2010 – 30 June 2011.  After Dr. Peters seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Dr. Peters made the motion to reappoint Derr, Pursel, Luschas, & Norton as the board solicitor for the period of 1 July 2010 – 30 June 2011, with the retainer fee is $1,100.00 and the hourly rate is $125.00.  Mr. Kuczynski seconded the motion, which then passed by a unanimous vote.  

Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to reappoint Forgett & Kerstetter as the district’s auditor from 1 July 2010 – 30 June 2011.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion.  

Mr. Upton stated that the cost per audit is approximately $9,500.00 through Forgett & Kerstetter, which is a competitive cost.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Bid for Evans Repaving Project 
Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve the low bid of Sokol, Inc., in the amount of $15,470.00, for repaving the playground and a portion of the parking lot at W.W. Evans Elementary School.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Proposed Final Budget 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve the proposed Bloomsburg Area School District 2010-2011 final budget.  
Dr. Curry reminded the board that they were currently voting on the proposed final budget, and that they would be voting on the final 2010-2011 budget at the 21 June 2010 meeting.  
Mr. Hock said the residents could not afford another tax increase, and that the board had not discussed program cuts yet, but that it should.  He said the board should look at the teacher to student ratio.  Mr. Hummel said he agreed with Mr. Hock, but that the board needed to continue to support children to the best of its ability, and that the change needed to come from Harrisburg and Washington DC.  Mr. Hummel also said that the school district was not spending extravagantly, and that it was a very well run district.  
Mrs. Fiedler pointed out that such mandatory costs as special education and cyber charter schools were continuing to increase, but the district could not do anything about these.  She also pointed out that the district hadn’t raised taxes in two years, but that it needed to do so now.  
Mr. Hock said the district needed to “make it work with what we’ve got,” and that other districts were cutting assistant coaches.  He said Bloomsburg should look at cutting a certain percentage from different areas, such as athletics.  
Mr. Hummel said the public needed to be better informed about the impending sharp increase in PSERS because many residents were probably not aware of the situation.  Mr. Kuczynski said that at some point, the district would likely have to make cuts and increase taxes.  
At this point in the discussion, Mr. Klingerman stated that about 70% of the district’s budget is fixed costs, such as salaries.  He also pointed out that the district had cut about $400,000.00 from last year’s budget, and that even if the district cut all of its extracurricular programs, less than $600,000.00 would be saved, which would not compensate for the PSERS increase.  Dr. Peters suggested that the board could establish a budget committee.  
After the discussion, a voice vote was taken to approve the proposed BASD 2010-2011 final budget.  The motion passed by a vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Professional Substitutes 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the following individuals as professional day-to-day substitutes for the remainder of the 2009-2010 school year:  
Name 


Certification Area 

Degree/University 
Certification Status 

Brown, Angela 
Elementary Education & 
BS in Elementary & 
In hand 




Early Childhood Ed 

Early Childhood Ed, 








Bloomsburg Univ 

Clatch, Alex 

English 7-12 


BS in Secondary Ed 
In hand 








English, 








Bloomsburg Univ 

Donald, Richard 
Elementary Education 

BS in Elementary Ed, 
Pending – has BU 








Bloomsburg Univ 
verification letter 

Gallagher, Elizabeth 
Elementary Education 

BA in Elementary 
In hand 








Ed, Saint Mary’s 









College 

Labour, Cliff 

Elementary Education

Masters in 

In hand 








Elementary Ed, 








Bloomsburg Univ 

McCabe, Kelly 

Elementary Education

BS in Elementary 
In hand 








Education, College 







Misericordia 
Dr. Peters then made the motion to move into executive session to discuss personnel matters, and Mr. Hummel seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote, and the board went into executive session at 8:27 p.m.  

At 8:43 p.m., Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to go back into public session, and Dr. Peters seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Dr. Peters made a motion to vote on each professional substitute candidate individually.  There was no second to his motion, so the motion failed.  
The board then voted on the original motion to approve the professional substitutes as listed.  The motion passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Dr. Peters).  

Acceptance of Classified Staff Resignations 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hock seconded, to accept the resignation of Bloomsburg High School Custodian Ryan Reigh, with his last day of work being 14 May 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Mrs. Fiedler moved to accept the resignation of Bloomsburg Middle School Paraprofessional Andrea Tloczynski, effective 10 June 2010.  Mr. Kuczynski seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Athletic Coach Resignation 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to accept the resignation of Head Boys’ Basketball Coach Todd Mrozek, effective at the end of the 2009-2010 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of K-12 Itinerant Behavior Specialist 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve Donna Hayward as the K-12 Itinerant Behavior Specialist, at Step 4 Masters and an annual salary of $39,942.00, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval of Elementary Teachers 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Kuczynski, to approve Jonathan Barnett as a Beaver-Main Elementary School Teacher, at Step 1 Bachelors, and an annual salary of $35,526.00, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year, and also to approve him as a professional day-to-day substitute for the remainder of the 2009-2010 school year, effective 18 May 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve Kyle Long as a W.W. Evans Elementary School Teacher, at Step 1 Bachelors, and an annual salary of $35,526.00, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year, and also to approve him as a professional day-to-day substitute for the remainder of the 2009-2010 school year, effective 18 May 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve Taylor Alouisa as a Memorial Elementary School Teacher, at Step 2 Bachelors, and an annual salary of $36,143.00, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval of Learning Support Teacher 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Crawford, to approve Kristen Chappel as a Learning Support Teacher at Memorial Elementary School, at Step 1 Bachelors and an annual salary of $35,526.00, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year, and also to approve her as a professional day-to-day substitute for the remainder of the 2009-2010 school year, effective 18 May 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Health & Physical Education Teacher 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve Troy Charles as a Bloomsburg High School Health & Physical Education Teacher, at Step 2 Bachelors, and an annual salary of $36,143.00, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Elementary Counselor 
Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve Kelli Alexander as guidance counselor for Beaver-Main and W.W. Evans elementary schools, at Step 1 Masters and an annual pro-rated salary of $37,303.00, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective 3 January 2011, and also to approve her as a professional day-to-day substitute for the remainder of the 2009-2010 school year, effective 18 May 2010.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Classified Staff Transfers 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve transferring Linda Fox from Second-Shift Full-Time Custodian at Memorial Elementary School to Second-Shift Full-Time Custodian at W.W. Evans Elementary School, and to transfer Donna Brown from Second-Shift Half-Time Custodian at W.W. Evans Elementary School to Second-Shift Half-Time Custodian at Memorial Elementary School, effective 1 June 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
INFORMATION 
It was announced that the following items would appear on the next work session agenda:  Panther Stadium, Budget, and Athletics (handbook, athletic director, schedule).  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session would be held on Monday, 7 June 2010, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library, and that the next regular monthly board meeting would be held on Monday, 21 June 2010, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library.  Also, it was announced that the Staff Recognition Dinner would be held on 26 May 2010, beginning at 5:30 p.m. in the high school.  
ADJOURNMENT 
At 9:02 p.m., the meeting was adjourned and the board moved into executive session to discuss personnel issues and negotiations.  The executive session lasted until 9:32 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary  
